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Lopez, 28th August, 1881

Dear Mr. Sander,

I have been here now for a few days, have already brought together 6,000 Phalaenopsis, including just over 1,000 Phalaenopsis schilleriana and the rest Phalaenopsis amabilis. Two thirds of the plants so far collected are in good condition, the other third is looking a little sad but they will recover within a few weeks. The plants had suffered much in the forests due to the storms; I shall cut them back as much as possible so that they can recover. I don’t know how much more I can collect until I receive a reply from you and money. In this region, nobody stays beyond end November because that is when the cool season starts and with it the … which rage here every year. I do not wish to suffer the anguish again as I did last year when in January 6 – 9 men died every day in this cold air. If I don’t have enough plants by then, I shall have to have them brought to me. Then everything is up to you, and the pennies you send me. 

Since the storms I feel quite wary; I don’t want to spend any more money until I receive your reply which I anticipate eagerly. From my last letter you will have seen what moneys I shall need and what I intend to collect. I am afraid to have to wait a long time for your letter, but it cannot be changed. If the weather continues as it is, it will be good for me, but I shall not e able to get more than 17-18000 plants with the money I still have. Then I can’t do any more. I hope that my small consignment via the ‘Octavia’ arrived well and is in your hands.

With kind regards,

C. Röbelen

More in 14 days.
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